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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

January 2017 
 

 “O let the nations be glad and sing for joy: for thou shalt judge the people righteously, 
and govern the nations upon earth.  Selah” (Psalms 67:4).  Greetings in the precious name of 
Jesus Christ. 
  The Lord has enabled the work to continue and we are thankful for His blessings upon 
us and to get the Gospel out into the community.  We continue to be thankful for our services 
and blessings each week. 
 Pastor Norman Malu, in Papua New Guinea, has written to me that he is planning 
another trip to the Highlands in late February or March.  With the full support of his home church 
in Port Moresby, he is planning to complete ongoing training for Bro. Pale with his ordination in 
view.  To complete this work, Bro. Norman expects to be in the Highlands for several months.  
The brothers in the church in Port Moresby will take care of services until Bro. Norman’s return. 
   This undertaking has made it necessary for Bro. Norman to leave his regular secular 
job in Port Moresby.  While the church in Port Moresby is taking responsibility for the expenses 
of the trip and for Bro. Norman’s family in his absence, I am sure that any help from sister 
churches would be very much appreciated.  Bro. Pale’s church in the Highlands will take care of 
Bro. Norman while he is there.  For more information or any questions, please contact me via 
my email address in the heading of this report.  Should any of the Lord’s churches desire to 
help, please specify any special offering sent to my home church for this trip for Bro. Norman or 
Papua New Guinea. Thank you.  
 Our sincere thanks for your love, prayers, encouragement, and support for the Lord’s 
work in Australia and Papua New Guinea. 
 
Love in Christ, Frank James 
 

News From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The Homefront    
The Modern World – 
 

As you hit the big “50” in age and beyond, some of us start feeling as though we are lost 
in the modern world.  One friend recently wrote me and said that a good thing that happened 
was “mighty fly.”  I wrote her back and asked if her phone did an auto correction.  She said no 
and had to explain that the expression meant, “that’s cool.”  I still remember learning phone 
manners in early grade school.  We had a pretend phone and had to practice with each other in 
front of the classroom.  It started with “Hello, this is Cyd.  May I please speak to June?”  It was 
polite and a little formal.  That has helped me a lot when a business puts me on hold for an hour 
before I finally get to talk to an actual person.  Then if I’m in the USA driving and a 
granddaughter is helping me text, they always ask, “Is it okay to actually text or do we have to 
write it all out like you do?”  ☺    

 
A friend in Christ, Cyd James 


